From: **Piper Smith** <<u>pseyw@me.com</u>> Date: Tue, Aug 20, 2013 at 1:23 PM

Subject: Resolution presented concerning FDOT To: Smith-Cheri < csmith@keywestcity.com >

Cc: Craig Cates

In my absence, I would like this read at the City Commission Meeting on Tuesday, August 20, 2013. Thank you.

Mayor Cates, City Commissioners -

I would ask that you please carefully consider the impact of changing the current traffic flow on North Roosevelt Blvd. to both residents, businesses and visitors will have should the current one way direction be altered to two way.

Please Vote Yes to pass the Resolution presented concerning FDOT and their plans to change the flow of traffic on North Roosevelt Boulevard. While we are all suffering from the project during construction, we recognize the need for traffic to flow and safety of all people travelling on the roadways and do not wish to have two-way traffic without a center/turn lane. This would only cause accidents and confusion and major traffic backups. The traffic flow would come to a halt and the island would gridlock. I urge you to ask for a more thorough implementation plan from the FDOT before any changes are made to the current traffic flow and I appreciate your encouraging them to work to more expeditiously.

Thank you your attention to this matter,

Piper Smith 719 Eisenhower Drive # Key West, FL 33040